

SALWAN JUNIOR SCHOOL, NARAINA VIHAR, NEW DELHI -110028

SJS/ 011/ Cir./ 2025-26

Dear Parent, 30th June 2025

Greetings!

We are happy to welcome our students of Classes I to V back to school on Tuesday, 1st July 2025, after the summer break. The school is all set to reopen with new energy, joyful smiles, and a refreshed campus!

② School timings: 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

We request you to ensure that your ward is **punctual**, as regularity and respect for time are key values we wish to instill in our students.

Academic Readiness:

- Students should bring their bags as per the class **time-table** for the week.
- Please send the **Unit Plan Workbook** as per the schedule below:
 - o 2nd July (Wednesday): English
 - o 3rd July (Thursday): Hindi
 - o 4th July (Friday): Mathematics
 - o 7th July (Monday): EVS
 - o 8th July (Tuesday): General Knowledge
- Holiday homework is to be submitted to the respective teachers on Monday, 7th July 2025.

Important Submissions:

Please ensure the following documents (in the almanac) are sent with your child **on the first day (1st July)**:

- Filled Personal Record Page of the Almanac
- Medical Record
- Signed Media Consent Form

and Personal Grooming:

Students are expected to come in **proper school uniform**:

- Boys: Neatly trimmed hair
- Girls: Hair tied in **plaits** with neatly placed **hairbands/ribbons**
- Nails should be trimmed, and **shoes must be polished**

? Activities for the First Week:

There will be **no co-curricular & Sports coaching** during the first week. Teachers will focus on building connections and interacting with students, creating a warm and welcoming environment.

campus Renovations:

We're excited to share that several renovations have been carried out:

- **ACs installed in all classrooms**
- & Complete renovation of Nursery and Kindergarten classrooms with new furniture, blinds, and colourful walls
- **iii** Girls' washrooms on the top floor have been fully upgraded
- **Backside** sports area revamped
- New turf laid in the front garden, with seating areas created for students to sit and observe during activities
- A new sink area has been installed near the back office for utensil cleaning related to the Mid-Day Meal

All pictures and detailed updates will be shared in our upcoming school newsletter.

Let's begin this term with positivity, discipline, and a shared commitment to joyful learning.

Warm regards,

Mrs. Sonia Wadhwa

Headmistress